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Western Kings 4-H Club Light Horse Project

Motto: Learn to Do by Doing
Welcome! Here is some information about the Light Horse Project:

First and foremost, 4-H is about the entire program, having fun and club participation. Attending monthly general meetings is very important.  These meetings are held the third Tuesday of each month at the Somerset School, 6:30 p.m., September to June. 

The Light Horse Project newsletter comes out in January/February and will contain most of the information needed for your project. It has most of the rules and regulations concerning the project. It will also contain a Record Sheet. Record Sheets are mandatory. You must keep track of expenses for your horse from September to June. Completed Record Sheets are sent in to the 4-H office and must be neat and filled out properly. Accompanying the newsletter will also be a General 4-H Information Bulletin. This bulletin provides details on project completion requirements and the levels in which they can be completed (green, silver, or gold).

Light Horse Project members are required to have a gold completion in order to be eligible for competition with their project at the Nova Scotia Provincial 4-H Show. To achieve a gold level project completion, along with a completed Light Horse Project Record Sheet, members must also complete the following: communications, club contribution and judging. 

Communications are completed in the form of a speech or demonstration. Public speaking competitions take place, after the general meeting, during the months of January, February and March. Each member will be asked to do a speech or demonstration. When, depends on the member’s age. This information will be given out by club general leader, Mary Magee, 902 538 8559. These public speaking competitions give competitive members the opportunity to further compete at the county, regional and provincial levels.

General Club meetings and Light Horse Project meetings are held regularly. Club contribution is attending a minimum of 50 per cent of general club meetings, 50 per cent of project meetings, and volunteering with the club and/or Light Horse Project members at various fundraisers and community service opportunities.

In Kings County, judging is completed as a county with all projects in attendance during Judging Day, usually held in May. Members are required to compare four horses, evaluate them based on their conformation/the breed ideal and then place the four horses from first to fourth. Members then give oral reasons on their placings to an official judge. More information on judging will be given to members in the spring, prior to Judging Day.

The final requirement for project completion is showmanship. All Light Horse Project members are required to complete showmanship at our Light Horse Achievement Day Show. Showmanship is completing a pre-determined pattern through different maneuvers on foot with your horse in a halter/bridle. Three light horse shows will take place during the summer months. The second show will be the Achievement Day show. Along with showmanship, there is also a riding competition at each of the shows. Members can choose English and/or Western disciplines. Members are asked to enter a division specific to their age or experience during light horse registration in May, usually held the same evening as judging. There are three divisions: Novice (under the age of 9 and/or first year rider or young horse), Junior (ages 9-13) and Senior (ages 14-21).

The Light Horse Project’s aim is to learn about horses, their care and the art of riding. This is done through fact sheets, talks, lessons and clinics. Clinics and lessons will take place throughout the county at random times. Some clinics will require taking a horse but most will just require your attendance. Members will also have an opportunity to attend a three-day riding camp, usually held at the Annapolis Valley Exhibition grounds in Lawrencetown, Annapolis County, in early July.
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